FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. If you have a schedule for clearing gullies on residential roads
and if so the frequency with which this work is carried out.

We look to visit and clean every gully in the city on an 18 month cycle.  All the gullies on main roads and in the city centre are cleaned at night. 


2. Is your maintenance work for clearing gullies carried by a
contractor or your own staff?
The gullies are cleaned by our own in house team, City Highways. 


3. What type of equipment is used? Eg do you own a gully sucker? Or do
your contractors use a gully stucker?
We use gully tankers to suck out the silt from each gully pot and also jet the drain pipe up to the sewer line. 


4. Have you used new technology for your gully clearing? If so, please give details. Specifically have you used In Touch Ltd SmartWater sensors https://www.intouch-ltd.com/smartwater/gully-systems or do you have plans to do so? If so, what, if any, reductions in cost and/or reductions in blockages
have resulted?

We don't use any new technology for our gully cleaning.  We are looking to move towards a risk based approach in the future where we prioritise the gullies in high risk flooding areas to receive more frequent visits.  

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
